
SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

ITEM:3.46
(tD # 27064)

MEETING DATE:
Tuesday, February 25, 2025

FROM: TLMA-PLANNING

RECOMMENDED MOTION: That the Board of Supervisors:
1. ln accordance with Government Code section 65865.1, find on the basis of substantial

evidence that Nuevo Development Company, LLC is in good faith compliance with the
terms of Development Agreement No. 73 as documented in the attached Annual Review
Report and receive and file the attached report.

ACTION:Consent

annran

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

On motion of Supervisor Spiegel, seconded by Supervisor Perez and duly carried by
unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the above matter is approved as recommended.

Ayes: Medina, Spiegel, Washington, Perez and Gutierrez
Nays: None
Absent: None
Date: February 25,2025
xc: TLMA-Planning

Kimberly A. Rector
Clerk of Board
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SUBJECT: TRANSPORTATION AND LAND MANAGEMENT AGENCY/PLANNING:
Development Agreement No. 73 2024 Annual Review Report - Villages of Lakeview (Nuevo

Development Company, LLC). District 5. [Applicant Fees '100%]



SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE,
STATE OF CALIFORNIA

FINANCIAL DATA Curr€nt FiscalYear: Totalcost: Ongoing Cost

COST 9 N/A $ N/A $ N/A $ N/A

COST $ N/A $ N/A $ N/A

SOURCE OF FUNDS: Applicant Fees 100%
Budget Adjustment: No

For Fiscal Year: N/A

C.E.O. RECOMMENDATION: Approve

BACKGROUND:
Summarv
Development Agreement No.73 is associated with the Villages of Lakeview project. This
Development Agreement was approved by the Board of Supervisors on December 12, 2017,
and was effective January 12,2018. Pursuant to Section 6.1 of the Development Agreement
and Government Code section 65865.1 the County is required to review the Development
Agreement annually in order to determine good faith compliance of the property owner with the
terms of the agreement.

An annual monitoring report has been submitted to the County and has been reviewed by staff.

The report concludes that the Nuevo Development Company, LLC, is in compliance with the
provisions of the Development Agreement. This is primarily due to none of the thresholds being
met to require implementation of the public beneflts included in the agreement since there was
active litigation pending concerning the project.

On October 31, 2024, the Center for Biological Diversity, Sierra Club, and San Bernardino
Valley Audubon Society (petitioners) who filed the litigation entered a Settlement Agreement
and Release with the County of Riverside and Nuevo Development Company, LLC. The
agreement includes that the petitioners withdraw their request. Following the filing of a
Stipulation and Notice of Settlement to Dismiss Writ of Mandate and Order, on November 5,

2024,Lhe court ordered the case dismissed.

ATTACHMENTS:

A. 2024 Development Agreement Annual Review Report
B. Development Agreement No. 73
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$ N/A

lmpact on Residents and Businesses
All potential project impacts were analyzed and discussed during the entitlement processing and
public hearings in 2017.

Additional Fiscal lnformation
All fees are paid by the applicant; there is no General Fund obligation.
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